Tallwood High School

General Membership Meeting Minutes 2/20/24, 6:00pm THS Band Room

Agenda

1. Call to Order by Mr. Rossettini at 6:09 pm

2. Attendance

 10% of membership required for quorum at a general meeting. Either the President or Vice-President needs to be present with an additional 3 officers for an executive board meeting to have quorum. In attendance was Tim Rossettini, Susan Szerokman, Renee McCrosky, Davida Wright and Amanda Bell.

3. CHARMS (reminder) -

 Have you been receiving the weekly Band Newsletter from CHARMS? If not, please make sure you email your updated information to Mr. Rossettini or our CHARMS administrator Katie Baynor ASAP.
 kbaynor@gmail.com

4. Reports

Volunteers

As always, <u>WE NEED YOUR HELP</u> when it comes to volunteering for the Tallwood Band Program. Please visit the Tallwood Band website and calendar to see what is needed regarding volunteering.

You can always email Renee McCroskey to volunteer as well. vicepresident@tallwoodband.com

Renee will send a list of volunteers from GSWLA to Ross to get to Mrs. Windish.

Our next volunteering event will be VBODA District Concert Band Assessment, March 7-9 at Tallwood HS.

Treasurer's Report: Current numbers as of 21 FEB 2024

· Current Checking Balance: : \$5191.22

· Current Money Market Balance: : \$16104.87

Pending Deposits: \$110 (Harry Potter)THSBB Scholarship Balance: \$1219.84

Projected Actual Band Accounts Balance: \$22625.93

Outstanding Band Fees: \$5707.90
12th Graders \$887.70
11th Graders \$2650.47
10th Graders \$1433.97
9th Graders \$735.76

Upcoming expenses for FEB: \$400 (Staff Payroll 29 FEB)

\$540 Per Diem Payments for All-State \$400 Adjudication and Clinicians

Fundraising

There was a large student presence this year at Winter Basketball Concessions. This really helped with students' fees and the profit from the concession stand.

Discussion on how to fund band scholarship in future, as it is not delineated. Discussion on how to deal with scholarship candidates. Physical meeting required for scholarship choosing instead of being virtual.

Uniform Committee

- All concert attire owned by Tallwood HS should remain in the building and not go home.
- Concert Attire needs to be prepped for the upcoming concert Thursday night as well as the Concert Band Assessment weekend.

New Business

- Vote: Amanda Bell new secretary for remainder of 2022-2023 school year.
 Will do on Thursday before concert.
- Do we have any leads on quotes from Mr. Coe, (the previous business owner that built the current trailer), on building a second trailer?

\$10,000 for same size trailer, but he wants to look at dimensions; would like to ask, "what can we get for x amount of money?"

 Concert Band Assessment: volunteer needs. Parent volunteers needed Thursday March 7 - Saturday March 9

- Lights for all three days if possible
- Head parent in charge of moving the stage –
 Glomski/Rapinski/Lucas Primm are all possibilities. 2:30pm
 Thursday & Friday
- Registration: all three days 12:30/1pm
- Parent(s) in charge of Hospitality for the weekend. Davida through Ms. Crowder; Sam's run needed beforehand.
- Parent(s) to run concessions all three days. <u>Hot dogs/nachos are being sold.</u>

Sign up lists to be put into Charms, QR codes needed to Ross before Wed noon to be made available for concert.

You can always email Susan Szerokman to volunteer as well. susan.szerokman@vbschools.com

- Harry Potter Tickets 14 still available; 3 chaperones needed—look at who has
 volunteered throughout the school year and offer to those parents. March 1
 open remaining tickets to Piano and Orchestra students.
- ALL STATE BAND: School is paying for transportation, registration and hotel.
 Boosters paying for meal per diem. Late return on Saturday night because of new registration grouping.
- Track Concessions: Are we doing it? Meets are on Wed afternoons & Saturdays. Ross reached out to Mr. Wynn (THS Student Activities Coordinator) to finalize whether the THS Band Boosters would be running track concessions.

5. Next Meeting

- There will be a General Membership Meeting at end of March.
- The next Executive Board Meeting will be in April.

6. Announcements:

Adjournment: All minutes from previous meetings are available at tallwoodband.com. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm.